

FOR PSA MEMBERS: DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONAL SERVICES (DCS)

17-09-2025

Update: Progress on arbitration hearing of DCS reemployed officials

As previously reported (copy of *Informus* can be obtained on the PSA's website or from PSA Provincial Offices), on 28 June 2025, the matter was postponed, and the Commissioner indicated that he would request the Council to schedule it for 9 September 2025.

The Council, however, did not agree to the proposed date. Instead, the matter has been scheduled for 5 November 2025 owing to the introduction of a case-cap system. This system limits the number of cases that can be scheduled per month owing to financial constraints.

As the case caps for September and October 2025 were already reached, the earliest available date for the matter to be heard is **5 November 2025**.

Employees who wish to join the PSA can visit the PSA's website, send an email to <u>ask@psa.co.za</u>, or contact the nearest PSA Provincial Office.

Reuben Maleka
GENERAL MANAGER